
Upcoming Events:
National Trails Day: June 2, 9 am- 1 pm

Bridger Bowl, contact Rich Inman if attending: 388-1564
Wednesday Trail Crews: June 6, 13 20, 27
contact: Larry Thomas, 586-6878 for full day;  
Beth Merrick, 388-4047 for short day.
Board Meeting : June 7, 7:00 PM
Belgrade Alliance Church
Cut rails for Buffalo Horn Corral, June 14, 8-4
contact: Henry Glenn: 578-2084
Poker Ride Committee Meeting : June 21, 6:00-7:00 PM
1655 Harper Puckett Road, Bozeman
General Meeting : June 21, 7:00 PM
1655 Harper Puckett Road, Bozeman
Come dressed for the weather and
bring a chair to sit on. 

OUR PURPOSE:
To perpetuate the common sense use 
and enjoyment of horses in America’s 
back country and wilderness. To work 
to ensure that public lands remain 
open to recreational stock use. To 
assist various agencies responsible for 
the maintenance and management of 
public lands. To educate, encourage, 
and solicit active participation in the 
wise and sustained use of the back 
country resource by horsemen and 
the general public, commensurate with 
our heritage. Foster and encourage 
formation of new Back Country 
Horsemen organizations.

2012 Officers, 1 year

President
Henry Glenn … 578-2084
glennhavenranch@3riversdbs.net
Vice President
Michael Harney … 548-4217
Treasurer
Brenda Kessler … 763-4241
Secretary
Marianne Meyer … 388-2676
Directors
One Year Term
Clark Kinney … 599-4330
Rich Inman… 388-1564
Mike Haugen … 539-0538
Two Year Term
John Mutter … 285-0516
Larry Thomas …586-6878
Beth Merrick …388-4047
State Board Members
Dan Marsh (2 years) … 587-7578
Rich Inman … 388-1564
Stacy Bragg (Alternate) … 222-0077
Newsletter Editor
Brant Robey… 222-5971
pbr@wispwest.net
BCH Web Master
Dan Marsh … 587-7578
webmaster@bchmt.org
http://gvbch.bchmt.org

Board Meetings:
1st Thursday, 7:00 PM

General Meetings:
 3rd Thursday, 7:00 PM

Belgrade Alliance Church
205 West Cameron

Gallatin Valley Back Country Horsemen u PO Box 3232, Bozeman MT 59771-3232 u www.bchmt.org/gvbch/

Back Country Horsemen,
It is my hope that you are enjoying the early spring. I want to 

personally congratulate Clark Kinney and Co. on a very successful Back 
Country Adventures packing clinic. The response and support was 
overwhelming. This was a clinic that was sorely needed in our community. 
I am very proud of our Club for a job well done. We had nine club 
members who got their chain saw training from the Forest Service on Sat 
the 19th. Thanks to all who participated and congratulations, everyone 
passed. We are working on a project for National Trails day, June 2, so stay 
tuned for an email about the location. Thanks to Larry and Rich for putting 
on a water bar demonstration at the May meeting. We all learned a lot 
about water eroding the trails. I also want to thank Janice for hosting the 
meeting at her place and letting us dig in her arena.

Be sure and check the calendar at the GVBCH web site for changes, 
additons, and dates. If you have a ride you want on the calendar please let 
a board member know. Every event on the calendar has to have a leader 
and contact person.

Remember the poker ride and all the planning and work involved—
volunteer whereever you can. Trail crews are starting in June so check 
the calendar to see the details. We are going to be very busy this summer 
please attend the meeting and get involved.

May God Bless the trails you ride,
Henry Glenn, President
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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
MAY 17, 2012

Program included a talk by local brand inspector Nye 
Howey and a presentation by Larry Thomas and Rich 
Inman on water bars. Tips from the brand inspector 
included making a photocopy of your animal’s “life time 
registration” in case the original is left in a vehicle or trailer. 
Authorities can pull you over just for being out of county. 
You need B.I. if you cross county lines or state. Trail riding 
on state lands requires State Lands Recreation Permit. 
Inspector can be found on facebook! Larry and Rich talked 
about the trails out in our woods, some being 100 yrs old.  
Goal of water bars is to retain sediment on the trail, not 
in ditch. Water running down the trail is damaging and 
causes erosion of the trail surface. Tools to build or improve 
a water bar can include rocks, logs, McCloud, Pulaski, 
and shovel-pik. Water bars divert water off the trail into 
a vegetation filter area. Steps in the trail are designed 
to retain sediment in the trail and are used where water 
cannot be diverted from the trail. Sediment stays on trail 
rather than getting washed away.
Henry called the meeting to order approx 8:10 pm with 21 
members attending. General meeting minutes from April 
were approved.

Bills, Treasurer’s Report, & Correspondence

$15,010 in savings. $43 in checks were written. Rich made a 
motion to transfer $3,000 from savings to checking to cover 
up-front poker ride expenses. Sonya seconded.

Membership

Three memberships came in. Marianne was not present to 
provide total numbers.

Newsletter

Dates for trail work days/trail crews will be in newsletter.

Programs

June meeting will be at Janice’s place on Harper Puckett! 
Program will be “safety program”.

New Business

Club to remain member of Public Land/Water Access 
Association (PLWA). Dan moved to contribute $50, Michael 
seconded, approved.

State Board report.
1. State needs a new newsletter editor
2. State plans to improve problems with National making 
unfulfilled promises & communication.
3. BCH National is considering raising dues but it still 
needs to be voted on by all state organizations. 
SnowTel “Weather Station”: On September 7th 
volunteers are needed to haul weather station equipment 
approximately 3.5 miles up Hyalite. A group is thinking 
about this and Janice volunteered 4 pack animals.
BCMH Issues: Forecast: Northern Rockies could have mild 
wildfire season; a roadblock to inspecting horse slaughter 
facilities, effectively closing them, has been removed in 
the House and Senate; Al-Qaida promotes fires in the West 
including Montana; New Region 1 Forest Supervisor; 
HR 1505 National Security and Federal Lands Protection 
Act; HR 1581, Wilderness and Roadless Area Released Act 
of 2011;  Judge may restrict horse, mule acces to National 
Parks. (Editor’s Note: Legislative action stopped this 
restriction because of all the emails and letters sent in.)
Next year is 40th anniversary of BCH. Mac Long and others 
composed a letter to the BCHA Chairman stating our 
concerns over the way the organization is being run which 
led to the chairman coming to the May meeting.
Rich took volunteer names of members for the Poker Ride 
to contact donators.

 Submitted by Madeline Lieb.
Transcribed by Marianne Meyer.

Water Bars: Rich Inman
May 17 Program



http://www.facebook.com/pages/Gallatin-Valley-
Back-Country-Horsemen/187161811381444

Gallatin Valley Back Country Horsemen
PO Box 3232

Bozeman, MT  59772 - 3232

GVBCH is indebted to the following Businesses & Members
who contributed to the success of our 2011 Poker Ride:

Ag Depot 
All West Veterinary 
Ardesson Boots and Shoes 
Biggerstaff Construction 
Big Sky RV
Big Sky Yoga Retreats 
Bozeman Saddle Outlet
Bozeman TV & Appliance
Brett Anderson, farrier
Bridger Feeds 
Bridger Glass & Windows 
Buffalo Bump Pizza
Bunkhouse Originals 
CBU (Citizens for Balanced Use) 
C’est la Vie Salon 
Chalet Market 
DJ Bar Ranch Stud Service 
Double Diamond Halter Co. 
Faithful Friends Animal Clinic
Four Corners Saddlery 
Freeway Enterprises 
Greater Yellowstone Flyfisher 
Hardaway Vet Clinic 
Harrington’s Beverages 
Kitchen T.L.C.

Knife River Road Mix
Kountry Corner Cafe 
Lee & Dad’s 
Mama Mac’s 
Montana Canvas 
Montana Equine Medical & Surgical Center
Montana Harvest 
Montana Horse Sanctuary 
Montana Horse Sense 
Mountain Arts Pottery/Coffee Pot Bakery
Murdoch’s Ranch & Home 
Northern Energy
Owenhouse Ace Hardware
Rapid Tech 
R.O. Brooks Custom Leather 
Rocky Mountain Hat Company 
Rocky Mountain Horseman (Joe Turner)
Rocky Mountain Supply 
Rocky Mountain Truck Center 
Sandra J. McManus Jewelry Designs 
Spur Line
Tri-Animals 
True Value, Belgrade
Valley Trailer Sales
Western Pines 

Member Sponsors: 	
Jan Elpel 
Laura Hanks
Touch of Sense Massage
Rich Inman 
Beth Merrick
Alice Pilgeram 
Dan Porter 
Ron & Sherrie White 

Friend us on Facebook


